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New Rule: Passengers in Large Commercial Trucks Now Required to 
Wear Seat Belts 

 
June 6, 2016  

 
Article provided by FMCSA: https://www.fmcsa.dot.gov/newsroom 

 

The U.S. Department of Transportation’s Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) has 
announced that passengers riding in large commercial trucks will be required to use seat belts 
whenever the vehicles are operated on public roads in interstate commerce. Effective August 8, 
2016, the final rule revises FMCS Regulations and holds motor carriers and drivers responsible for 
ensuring that passengers riding in large commercial trucks are using seat belts. 
 
“Seat belts save lives – period,” said U.S. Transportation Secretary Anthony Foxx. “Whether you’re a 
driver or passenger, in a personal vehicle or large truck, the simple act of wearing a safety belt 
significantly reduces the risk of fatality in a crash.” 
 
In 2014, 37 passengers traveling unrestrained in the cab of a large truck were killed in roadway 
crashes, according to the most recent data from the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA). Of this number, approximately one-third were ejected from the truck cab. 
 
FMCSA’s most recent Seat Belt Usage by Commercial Motor Vehicle (CMV) Drivers 
Survey,  published in March 2014, found that commercial motor vehicle passengers use seat belts at 
a lower rate (73 percent) than commercial motor vehicle drivers (84 percent). Federal rules have long 
required all commercial drivers to use seat belts. 
 
“Using a seat belt is one of the safest, easiest, and smartest choices drivers and passengers can 
make before starting out on any road trip,” said FMCSA Acting Administrator Scott Darling. “This rule 
further protects large truck occupants and will undoubtedly save more lives.” 
 
Read a copy of the final rule: https://cms.fmcsa.dot.gov/regulations/rulemaking/2016-13099. 
 
 
For additional information and resources on this topic and other safety and risk management subjects be sure to visit the 
Loss Control section on our website: https://www.amtrustgroup.com/small-business-insurance/claims/prevention   

 
AmTrust distributes this e-newsletter as a service for its customers. The information provided in this document is intended 
for use as a guideline and is not intended as, nor does it constitute, legal or professional advice. It is not intended to 
provide authoritative answers to safety and health questions. AmTrust does not warrant that adherence to, or compliance 
with, any recommendations, best practices, checklists or guidelines will result in a particular outcome. Before using the 
information here, the accuracy and appropriateness of the information to your specific situation should be verified by a 
person qualified to assess all the factors involved.  
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